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[September 18, 2017, Edgewood, MD]  A suspect is in custody following a shooting in Edgewood, MD. 
 Wednesday morning, at 8:58 am, deputies assigned to the Southern Precinct of the Harford County 
Sheriff’s Office were dispatched to Advanced Granite Solution in the 2100 block of Emmorton Park Road 

for the report of a shooting.  Patrol deputies responded to secure the location.  The investigation has been 
assumed by detectives from the Harford County Sheriff’s Office Criminal Investigation Division.  
Investigators from the Forensic Services Unit responded to the area to collect and preserve physical 
evidence in support of the investigation. 

At this time, we can confirm five people suffered gunshot wounds, three of which have lost their 

lives. The deceased have been identified as Bayarsaikhan Tudev, 53, with a last known address in VA;   

Jose Hidalgo Romero , 34, with a last known address of Aberdeen, MD; and Enis Mrvoljak, 48, with an 

address in Dundalk, MD. Two other victims were transported to The University of Maryland Shock Trauma 
Center, where they are in critical condition. 
 Detectives have confirmed Prince worked at the location and was scheduled to work today, but his 
motive remains unclear. 

Earlier today, Sheriff’s deputies identified the suspect as RADEE LABEEB PRINCE  (DOB 
11/5/1979).   Shortly after 7:00 pm, Prince was taken into custody without incident in Newark, DE by 
members of the ATF and allied law enforcement agencies.  The investigation remains active and ongoing.  

There are no further details being released at this time.   
As the investigation continues, we ask anyone with information to call 1-800-CALLFBI. 
Sheriff Gahler remarked, “Coming up on the end of another very long day for our Harford County 

community. I feel blessed to work with such an exceptional group of men and women at the Sheriff's Office 

and greatly appreciate all the assistance rendered to our Office today by our local, state, and federal 
partners. Our thoughts and prayers go out to those families who lost loved ones today and our prayers for a 
speedy recovery for the survivors.” 
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